SASFAA Conference

Minutes of the Annual Business Meeting

Sheraton Myrtle Beach Convention Center

Myrtle Beach, SC

February 8, 2009
President Heather Boutell called the annual business session to order at 5:36 p.m.
Secretary Brad Barnett was recognized.  He reminded the attendees that on February 2 an e-mail was sent to the conference registrants asking them to review the 2008 annual business meeting minutes that were posted to the SASFAA website, and to let him know of any corrections that need to be made.  Secretary Barnett did not receive any changes from the membership, so the minutes were approved. 
Treasurer Terri Parchment was recognized and presented the budget for 2009.  The 2009 budget was submitted for financial review.
Immediate Past President Lisanne Masterson was recognized and made the report from the Nominations and Elections Committee.  The members of the committee were recognized.  The committee’s recommendations were:


President-Elect
Sandy Neel, University of Tennessee at Martin, TN



Bill Spiers, Jr., Tallahassee Community College, FL


Vice President
Anh Do, St. Thomas University, FL



Kim Jenerette, University of South Carolina - Upstate

Treasurer
Terri Parchment, Edamerica, TN



Jeff Dennis, Southern Wesleyan University, SC
President Boutell asked for nominations from the floor for the office of President-Elect.  There being none, the nominations were closed.  Nominations for Vice President from the floor were solicited.  There being none, the nominations were closed.  Nominations from the floor were asked for the office of Treasurer.  There being none, the nominations were closed.

The candidates would be available at the event following the Opening Session (“A Night At The Boardwalk”) to meet with individuals who would like to speak with them before casting their vote.  Past President Masterson provided instructions as to the voting procedures.  
Voting is done electronically and the polls were opened 10 days prior to the conference.  Voting polls will also be available in the Computer Lab.  Polls will be open anytime the lab is open before 3:00pm on Tuesday, February 10, at which time voting will close.

The business session was recessed at 5:41 p.m.

February 10, 2009
President Boutell reconvened the business meeting at 8:23 p.m. on February 10.  
Past President Masterson was recognized and announced the results of the election.  Those elected were:


President-Elect
Sandy Neel, University of Tennessee at Martin, TN

Vice President
Kim Jenerette, University of South Carolina - Upstate


Treasurer
Jeff Dennis, Southern Wesleyan University, SC

President Boutell declared the officers duly elected.  Past President Masterson thanked all the candidates.  She announced there were 484 votes cast.
Lisanne Masterson moved to destroy the electronic ballots and Lisa Tumer seconded the motion.  The motion carried.

At 8:25 p.m. President Boutell declared the business meeting in recess until Tuesday morning, February 11.  
February 11, 2009
The Business Meeting was called back to order at 9:30 a.m.
President Boutell called President-Elect Keith Reeves to the podium to speak about the upcoming 2009-10 year.   
President Boutell called Brenda Brown to the podium to discuss the conference evaluation and present information about the 2010 Annual Conference in Louisville, Kentucky.  Brenda is the conference chair for that conference.

At 9:45 a.m. Sandy Neel moved to adjourn the meeting and Hank Fuller seconded the motion.  The motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Brad Barnett
SASFAA Secretary 2008-2009
